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Office of Hstablishments & Training,
Off ice of the Head of Service,

Governor's Office,
Akune.

1,. ,1r ' April, 2A22

CIRCULAR {.ETTER TO:

The Chief of Staff to Mr. Governor,
The Deputy Chief of Staff (Deputy Governor),
The Secretar',r to the State Government,
The Head oi -cervice,
State Commissioners,
Special Advisers,
Chairmen of CommissionslBoards/Agencies,
Senior Special Assistants to Mr. Governor,
Pe rm a nent Secreta ri es/Tutors-Ge ne ra l/Di rectors-Ge ne ra l,

The Clerk, Cndo State House of Assembly,
The Chief Registrar,
The State Accountant-General,
The State AuCitor-General,
The Auditor-General for Locai Governments,
The State Statistician-General,
The Di rectors-Ge ne ral/Tutors-Genera l,

General Mar-raqers/Heads of Non-Ministerial Departments/Agencies and Parastatals.

It has been observed, with concern, the recent frequent requests for change of

names by ret iring Fernale Officers ln the State Public Service. This rush for change of names

at the point nf retirement is predicated on the lackadaisical attitude of most Civil Servants

to such issues"

7. Statutorily, Female Officers are expected to promptly process their change of names

as soon as they are married in the Civil Service. Howeverr some Female Officers are in the

hai:it of delavinE their requests for change of name until their netirements are at hand,

resulting in inundating the Civil Service Commission with applications for change of names.

This does not only strain the process, it gives room for fraudulent practices and also affects

the smooth urocessing of retirement benefits.

3" In viern; of the foregoing, it has therefore, become expedient to re-emphasize the

need for the prompt request for change of names by Female Officers as soon as they are

nnarried to avert such avoidable rush in the future. Henceforth, evidence of change of name
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for Female Officers will be a requirement for promotion for both Junior and Senior Female

Officers in the Public Service.

4. Any area of doubt concerning the contents of this circular letter should be referred

to this Office for clarification.

5. Accounting Officers are requested to accord this circular the attention it deserves.
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Dare-Atunse R. O. (M
Permanent Secretary

for: Head of Seruice
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